Minutes of Natural Resources Advisory Board (NRAB).

4/11/05

Members present: Doug Franklin, John Reihl and Bill Knittle.

Absent: Glenn Shields and Lezli Rowell (excused).

Also present: Abbey Franklin, Carl Bryvogle, Gail _______ and Helen Miranda Wilson.

Minutes taken by Bill Knittle.

7:15 pm

Carl Bryvogle is the new Herring warden and has taken over for Jeff Hughes.

Carl is familiar with Herring and fisheries.

He served as fisheries warden in Falmouth and has some harbor management and shellfish warden experience.

Carl reports that the Herring River is clear from Route 6 to Bound Brook.

He still has to check Gull pond to the dike.

Alewife spawn in the ponds whereas Bluebacks spawn in the rivers.

The River habitat must be suitable to herring.

Artificial help for herring at dike.

Phil Brady says that high velocity water is an impediment to fish.

Some fish sneak through the dike on small tides.

Brewster’s runs are larger than Wellfleet’s and there is a limit of 15 fish per week there.

Harwich has large fish that can be used for bait but it is closed.

Wellfleet may be tempting to poachers.

Punch cards are used in some places to regulate herring catch.

Ethan Estes is the current Assistant Herring Warden.

The main concern is improving herring runs through yearly maintenance.

There has been a slow comeback of the herring over several years.

George Souza brought herring from the canal to Flax Pond in Falmouth.  This was coordinated by the Department of Marine Fisheries (DMF).

Herring from different areas may not be the best for a certain pond.

Wellfleet restocked ponds with herring in 1980s.

Helen says it is preferable to let the stocks replenish themselves rather than expand a lot of energy/effort on our parts.

Phil Brady wrote about barriers to coastal fish migration.

Tide gates restrict window of opportunity for herring to move in because fish swim up against current.  During outflow, fish move in through the dike. During inflow, fish dissipate.

Helen says the possible herring river project will include funds for work on the dike.

Helen—Herring congregate at the Higgins side of the sluice at Gull Pond.

Carl—Avoidance of predators keeps the herring from moving until dark.

Doug—Perch pond herring run?

Helen—This is not possible anymore.  Route 6 and other obstructions have culverts but are not enough.

Money Hill was once an island.

Moby Dick Marsh was once a saltmarsh.

Carl—Culvert size needs to be enough to let fish in and out savely.

Helen—Cape Cod Commission gives information about water data such as annual rainfall, ground water levels etc….

Cape Cod Commission has test well.

Some operational stuff—

Hold minutes until next time.

Marina Forum

Lezli provided Chapter 91 license from Department of Environmental Protection (DEP).

Sunday, 4/10/05  NRAB Cosponsored walk around Mill Creek property at Chequesett Golf Course.

Center for Coastal Studies reports no impact of outfall pipe.

Harbor Conference scheduled for Nov. 5th.

Abbey applied for grant.

May 9th at 4:15, Wellfleet Harbor Conference Group.

Wellfleet 2020 Community Breakfast will be held on Saturday, April 16th from 8:30 to 12:30.

Harbor management plan

Arrangement of chapters

No push for Natural Resources Department.

Recommendations for shoreline chapter.

John—Town should be a leader and establish pocket parks and mini access points.

Dredging

Possible concerns.

Red tide

Mayo Creek

Schedule

May 9th—one last shot at everything before release of HMP.

June 6th
Abbey—Emily Beebe—Rosenberg property.

Park will compile a list of properties to swap with the Rosenbergs.

Herring River MOU—Selectmen decide to move forward.

Second MOU to be drafted.

Dike may be reconstructed with larger culverts.

Submit all input possible to Emily Beebe. 

CZM attorneys can help with drafting MOUs.

John—NRAB needs to be a strong advocate for dike project.

John—Massachusetts Estuaries Project has the goal of improving/preserving marine water quality.

Met with Rex.

Technical work needs to be done.

School for Marine and Science Technology.

May 10th Brian Howes presents

Town needs to come up with 115,000 dollars and Rex has procured 45,000 dollars already.

Nitrogen levels for harbor set by state as law.

The town will gain a comprehensive estuaries management plan.

Abbey—this is coming anyway, so let’s go with it so we can have as much input as possible.

Doug—Why pay for a plan which sets a maximum limit for nitrogen and allows people to increase until the limit is reached.

John—through the years different systems have been developed to deal with different substances such as DDT, coliform, nitrogen, etc…  Who knows what the next thing will be.

Helen—Traffic and water are limits to growth on the cape.

Quality data is helpful to us in planning for a viable future.

Water Quality resource person working for town of Truro.

Doug—Why nitrogen?

Are we missing something else?

Saltmarshes can take up lots of nutrients.

Will regulations set forth by Estuary Project open floodgates to development?

Minibays already provided information and advice to protect Blackfish Creek that was ignored.

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 pm.

